At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 15th day of September, 2008

Roll Call:                Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.
2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 



Theresa Young of Mill Street led the pledge to the flag.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


The following changes were made to tonight’s agenda:


Item #6 was dropped.


A new #12B was added:  Cost Estimate for Erosion Control at Patty Cake Playhouse


A new #12C was added:  Nob Hill Sewer
4.
COMMENTS ON ITEMS ON TONIGHT’S AGENDA


There were no comments on any agenda items.
5.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.):  Lands of Zazon Drainage District


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all the legal postings and publications were done for this Public Hearing. Mr. Zarutskie stated that notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 28, 2008.  A legal notice appeared in The Mid Hudson Times on September 3, 2008 and in the Sentinel on September 5, 2008. This meets all of the legal requirements to conduct this Public Hearing at this time. 

MOTION was made at 7:11 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth then declared this Public Hearing open. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this drainage district has been petitioned for by Mr. Joseph Zazon. He is the developer for this eleven lot subdivision off of Fostertown Road. The State has regulation on the stormwater runoff and the developer will be installing the proper facilities for the runoff. The drainage district provides a means for the Town to insure that the facilities that are being installed will be maintained and repaired in the future. It provides for each lot that is created to be part of the drainage district and subject to a special assessment for the maintenance and repair costs. A map plan report was prepared by the applicant’s engineer, who is present tonight for a further explanation. This will set forth an estimate of cost on an annual basis for future maintenance and repair of the facility and an estimate with the costs for a lot owner within the district which is estimated to be $262.22 per year. They will be subject to a special assessment for the repair and maintenance of the facilities. 
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Travis Ewald, Senior Engineer for Pietrzak & Pfau, came forward to explain the project. The Lands of Zazon is a proposed eleven lot residential subdivision, with access off of a proposed cul-de-sac, that fronts on Fostertown Road north of Frozen Ridge Road. This project was before the Planning Board and has received a preliminary approval. It has been before the Orange County Health Department for review of the septic systems and the water main extension. This project will be served by private septic systems and public water. The Orange County Department of Public Works has also reviewed this project for the proposed drainage work along the DPW right-of-way and for the entrance to the subdivision. The stormwater conveyance and the detention infrastructure is proposed to be owned and maintained by the Town of Newburgh. A drainage district is being formed. The cost estimate for the construction of the infrastructure and the landscaping for the stormwater pond have been proposed. Details have been provided for the fencing of the detention pond. He then asked if anyone had any questions.


Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Ewald if they have discussed this subdivision with their local Fire Department, in particular the size of the cul-de-sac, so that the fire trucks can turn around. 


Mr. Ewald said it was included with the Planning Board approval. 


Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne if the 18 inch outlet for a 24 inch inlet was sufficient. 


Mr. Osborne said it was and the project was reviewed by the Town’s drainage consultant. The 18 inch is the controlled outlet and there is an overflow outlet for higher flows.


At this point Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions from the floor. 

Patricia Pompilio, asked if the project is an association or single family houses.


Mr. Ewald said they are single family houses. 


Ms. Pompilio then asked who would maintain the pond and the fence around it. 


Mr. Ewald replied the Town of Newburgh will maintain the pond and fence. However, the individual lots will be taxed for the cost of the maintenance. The financial burden will not lie on other residents in the Town. 

Ms. Pompilio asked how these eleven houses impact the water issues that the Town of Newburgh has.  


Mr. Ewald clarified that Ms. Pompilio was referring to drinking water and then said a study has been done and reports have been prepared during the Planning Board process. This has also been before the Orange County Health Department for review. 

Ms. Pompilio asked how they will pay for the water they use. 


Supervisor Booth said this proposal is to form a drainage district and only the homeowners of that subdivision will pay for the upkeep and maintenance of that drainage district. 


Mr. Osborne said if this property is in the legal boundaries of the Consolidated Water District they have been paying water one charges for as long as the Town Board has had this property in the district. They are now proposing a subdivision in the water main extension and in addition they will pay user charges, plus the taxes everyone else pays to be in the water district.  

REGULAR PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     SEPTEMBER 15, 2008     PAGE 3


Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, said she has a concern with the pond and asked if it was a detention pond. She asked if an aerator was needed. 


Mr. Ewald said this pond has a permanent water elevation which is approximately six feet deep. During a storm, water enters the pond and fills up the water detention portion of the pond. The water is then slowly released and within 24 hours after the storm the pond is back to its permanent water elevation. There will be a fence around the pond and a concrete structure will be at one end. 


Ms. Williams said she has a concern this pond will be a breeding ground for the West Nile disease.


Mr. Ewald said it is his understanding that the deeper ponds tend to be cooler and they are not as conducive for a breeding ground for mosquitoes.


Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. No one came forward.


Mr. Taylor said he forwarded a proposed Public Interest Resolution for the Town Board’s consideration. The resolution contains three considerations. The first is for the landscaping. The second is for the fencing. The third is for the initial deeds for the lots and subdivisions containing the notice that the properties are in the subdivision subject to the assessment for the district. Mr. Taylor said for the record the applicant does agree to those conditions.


Mr. Ewald said all of those conditions were acceptable. 


Supervisor Booth asked the Board members if they had any additional questions. There were no comments. 


Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming and for their comments. 
MOTION was made at 7:25 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.      
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Taylor if the next action would be a SEQR Determinations.


Mr. Taylor said the SEQR review was conducted by the Planning Board during its review of the subdivision. It is his understanding that they have issued a negative declaration for this project. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the resolution making certain determinations in relation to and approving the establishment of the Zazon Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.       

6.
RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT:  Community Outreach Program


This item was dropped from tonight’s agenda.
7.
BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW:  Re-Appointment 

            Supervisor Booth said there is a request from William Wiseman, Jr., stating he wished to be reappointed to the Board of Assessment Review. This is for a five year term ending September 2013. It was noted that Mr. Wiseman had served since 2001.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to reappoint Mr. William R. Wiseman, Jr., to the Board of Assessment Review, for a five year term beginning on October 1, 2008, and ending on September 30, 2013. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquaido – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.

8.
PARKS & RECREATION:  Request to Hire Part Time Laborer 

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request from Robert  Petrrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, dated September 10, 2008, to hire a part time laborer for the Recreation Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo’s memo stated Bryan Wilson recently resigned.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.
9.
PLANNING BOARD:

A.
Release of Landscape Security for Hilton Gardens Inn
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio for the release of Landscape Security. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. (see tabling motion below)
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said in the memo regarding the Landscape Security release for Hilton Gardens Inn, there is one fir tree along each side of the entrance and two arborvitae trees by the service building that need to be replaced. There are also a number of items that need landscape maintenance. He said if all of the Landscape Security is released, then what insurance does the Town have these items will be replaced or maintained?
Supervisor Booth said Ms. Arent does not ask for the release of a Landscape Security unless she is confident and satisfied with the performance with the applicant. This has been proven by past history. 

Councilwoman Greene asked the amount of the Landscape Security because it is not listed in the memo. 

Councilman Woolsey said it is his opinion that the Board should not give the full security back. 
Mr. Taylor replied that there is a Letter of Credit that is posted which expires in October 2008. This is why Ms. Arent was prompted to do the inspections and to inform the Board as to where we stand. This is not simply a matter of holding back money. The Board can ask the applicant to post security in a particular amount. 
Councilman Piaquadio wants to talk to Ms. Arent and he suggested that the tabling be non-negotiable. 
Councilman Benedict said he would be comfortable with knowing how much money the Town is giving back.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio table of this matter. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.
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B.
Vacancy

Supervisor Booth said this was briefly discussed at the last Work Session. At present there is a vacancy on the Planning Board and Supervisor Booth asked the Board how they wanted to proceed in filling the vacancy. The Board asked for time so this matter could be properly handled. Supervisor Booth said there was a suggestion that the Board consider old applicants as well as new ones. The applicants would be screened before they were interviewed. He then asked for comments from the Board members.
Councilman Benedict commented that a letter or phone call should be made to the past  applicant to find out if they are still interested in a position on the Planning Board. It is his opinion to also have a new pool of applicants; this will allow the Board to have a wide range of applicants to choose from.
Councilwoman Greene said she concurs wholeheartedly with Councilman Benedict’s statement.

Supervisor Booth asked if the Board wanted this vacancy advertised in the local news- papers. The Board agreed that they did.

Supervisor Booth said he would prepare an advertisement and include the time frame in which the applications are to be received at Town Hall. He will start the process for interviewing applicants. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if this appointment will be for the completion of the vacant term. 

Supervisor Booth said that it would and thanked everyone for their opinions. 

10.
WATER SUPPLY:

A.
Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo dated Septmeber 12, 2008, submitted by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to transfer $50,000.00 from budget line 040 9902 0900 to the capital project. This transfer is needed for the boiler replacement at Chadwick Lake Filter Plant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.

B.
Award of Contract for Chadwick Lake Filtration Plant Boiler Replacement


Mr. Osborne said that Fellenzer Engineering, the project engineer, has reviewed the qualifications of UAP Inc. who was the apparent low bidder for the Chadwick Lake Filtration Plant Boiler Replacement. They are located at 331 Gardner Hollow Road in Poughquag, New York. He said that they recommend them for this work. They submitted a bid in the amount of $63,900.00. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated September 15, 2008, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to award the bid to UAP Inc. for the boiler & oil tank replacement at the Chadwick Filter Plant. The bid amount is for $63,900.00 and they are located in Poughquag, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne if this bid amount included removal of asbestos if need be. 

Mr. Osborne said this bid includes the asbestos abatement, removal of the old boiler, replacement of the boiler and a new 1000 gallon tank. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if more asbestos was found than what was anticipated.

REGULAR PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     SEPTEMBER 15, 2008     PAGE 6

Mr. Osborne replied that the Town conducted an asbestos survey of the room to identify the extent of the asbestos. Fellenzer was paid additional money for an asbestos layout. This allowed the contractors to know exactly where the asbestos was and the quantity there was in the room. 


Councilman Woolsey asked about testing the soil in this area.

Mr. Osborne said the tank has already been pulled from the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant. This tank failed inspection because there was a leak between the inner wall into the interstitial space. There was no leak into the environment. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne if this work will be done before the cold weather sets in.


Mr. Osborne said the Town does carry contingency for temporary heating if the construction goes into the winter months. He is anticipating a six to eight week turn around starting with the asbestos abatement that will be done while the Town is waiting for the boiler which is readily available.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.
11.
HIGHWAY:  Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer dated September 10, 2008, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent,  

as follows:

FROM




TO



AMOUNT
030.5110.0412



030.5112.0412

$9,291.00

Street Paving & Resurfacing


Permanent Improvement







Street Paving & Resurfacing

030.5110.0466



030.5110.0499

      225.00

Operating Supplies



General Repairs

030.5110.0466



030.5140.0499

        62.00

Operating Supplies



Other Expenses

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.
12.
ENGINEERING:  
A.
Proposal to Prepare Bid for Highway, Old Highway and Fleet Maintenance Electrical Improvements


Mr. Oborne said at the last Work Session the Town Board authorized Mr. Taylor to prepare a Bonding Resolution for the additional funds needed for the electrical improvements at the Highway, Old Highway and Fleet Maintenance buildings. Mr. Osborne is asking the Board for an approval of the proposal prepared from Fellenzer Engineering to prepare the bid package to re-bid the above project. Mr. Osborne pointed out that the proposal the Board has before them tonight is not just for re-bidding purposes it is also for construction and inspection services. It includes a review of the bidders qualifications, shop drawing review, inspection of the work, punch list and close out. The proposed fee for this work is $1,900.00. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Fellenzer Engineering to prepare a bid package for the Electrical Improvements at the Highway, Old Highway and the Fleet Maintenance buildings, in the amount of $1,900.00 including the following:

1. Preparation of bid documents for contractor bidding negotiations.

2. Evaluation of bids or pricing.

3. Shop drawing review and approvals

4. Field visits, observation of construction during installation of new systems.

5. Punch listing and final project closeout.

Engineering construction phase exclusions shall be as follows:

1. Construction of management (CM), site safety

2. Coordination of trades

3. Construction cost accounting

4. DEC permitting or regulatory approvals ( if required)

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.

B.
(add on) Cost Estimate for Erosion Control at Patty Cake Playhouse
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the estimate of erosion control measures dated September 15, 2008, submitted by Shaw Engineering as follows:
ITEM





QUANTITY
UNIT PRICE
AMOUNT

Stabilized Construction Entrance

   1

$500.00
$500.00

Converting catch basins to sediment traps
   3

  400.00          1,200.00

Silt fence




240 L.F.
    15.00          3,600.00

Topsoil & seed disturbed areas                   2,620 S.Y.                 3.00          7,860.00
TOTAL ESTIMATE:                                                                                 $13,160.00
            The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Osborne if he has reviewed this cost estimate.

Mr. Osborne said he has reviewed the estimate and recommends that the Board approve the estimated amount.   

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.

C.
(add on) Nob Hill Sewer

Supervisor Booth said this request is for the sand at the Nob Hill Filter Plant. There were two proposals for the purchase and delivery of the filter sand. The first was from All Service Contracting Corp. in the amount of  $113.23 per ton and the second was from U.S. Silica in the amount of  $65.38 per ton. Mr. Osborne is recommending purchasing the filter sand from U.S. Silica.
Mr. Osborne said the companies will not give the Town a fuel surcharge on their price until the Town actually places an order. Mr. Osborne said that he does not know how much the surcharge is going to be, but both companies included a fuel surcharge. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to give Mr. Osborne the approval to order up to 140 tons of filter sand and not to exceed the amount of $9,800.00 from U.S. Silica which is located at 2024 East Damon Avenue, in Decatur, IL. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said this motion will include the additional transportation costs.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.
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13. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said next Saturday the Town will host an Oktober Fest at Chadwick Lake Park. 

Councilwoman Greene said Oktober Fest will be from 12 until 4 p.m. Jimmy Sturr will be there and the tickets are $5.00 a piece.

Councilman Woolsey said the Town is still trying to pass the legislation for the Hotel Motel Tax. He said this tax does not burden the taxpayers of the Town of Newburgh and any help from the public and press would be appreciated. Mr. Woolsey said other Towns charge a Hotel Motel tax and it is his opinion that the Town of Newburgh should also benefit from this tax. The Town has to provide police service, fire service and road service to visitors and this tax would help to pay for that. 

Councilman Piaquadio said recently the Town had a Night Out Against Crime. The movie “Cars” was supposed to be shown and has been rescheduled. He asked Councilwoman Greene if she knew the time and place.

Councilwoman Greene said the movie “Cars” is scheduled to be shown on September 26th at Chadwick Lake Park and this movie is very popular with children. 
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie stated that he had a number of announcements to make at this time and asked for the indulgence of the Board and the public.

His first announcement is that the Town Clerk’s office will be open for business on Saturday, September 27, from 9 a.m. until 1 p.m.   This affords people who cannot come during normal business hours during the week an opportunity to conduct business with the Town Clerk’s office.  He noted that there has been a noticeable upswing in marriage licenses issued during the past few weeks.  This is because fall weddings have become very popular.  The weather is nicer than in June and the caterers are less expensive.  There was also an article in the Times Herald Record recently noting a big upswing in the number of hunting and fishing licenses issued in New York State this year.  This may be because the economy is bad and these are less expensive forms of recreation.  Zarutskie noted that the doe permits will be cut off October 1, so Saturday the 27th may be a last chance to obtain these.

Zarutskie announced that the Receiver of Taxes office will also be open that morning for the same hours.  On behalf of Mary Lou Venuto, the Receiver, he explained the school tax system.  There are four school districts in the Town of Newburgh.  The Enlarged Newburgh City School District and the Wallkill School District each have their own receiver of taxes for the district, so those school taxes must be paid directly to the school districts and cannot be accepted by the Town Receiver of Taxes.  The other two school districts, Marlboro and Valley Central, do not employ their own receivers of taxes and therefore taxes for those two districts MUST be paid to the Town Receiver of Taxes.

Tony Marino, the County Legislator, will be holding office hours at Town Hall that morning also, as has long been his habit.

Zarutskie said he has gotten a lot of phone calls about voter registration, due to the interest in the presidential race this year.  If you have previously registered and you have not moved since, you do not have to register again.  However, if you are not registered and wish to vote on Nov. 4, you must register now.  Registration by mail forms are available in the lobby of Town Hall and in the Town Clerk’s office.  These must be mailed no later than Oct. 9th  to be effective.
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Zarutskie said that some people are old fashioned and prefer to register to vote in person rather than by mail.  These people will be accommodated by two registration days to be conducted here at Town Hall.  The first will be on Thursday, October 2, from 5:30 p.m. until 9 p.m.   The second and final will be on Saturday, October 11, from 2 p.m. until 9 p.m.  This October 11 date is the final, “drop dead” deadline to register to vote for the 2008 presidential election.  Zarutskie said there is some confusion because some states allow voter registration on Election Day itself.  New York is not, and never has been, one of those states.  So persons who do not register by October 11 and wish to vote will be sorely disappointed.
14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Kate Lindemann, Victory Court, said the property at Wells Road and Fostertown Road has been sold to a developer. She wanted to make two comments tonight before there is a Public Hearing and the comments she is making would be made whether these were luxury apartments, work force housing, or affordable housing. It was important to her that  these two issues were in the record. The first is the traffic issue. Ms. Lindemann said for the last 21 years she has walked her dogs on Wells Road every morning between 5:30 a.m. and 9:00 a.m. and is very familiar with this road. She no longer walks to the end of Wells Road nor does she walk it every day for safety reasons. Wells Road is a cut through road between Fostertown Road and Route 32. People going to Route 84 West and across the bridge also use this road as a cut through. This road is one of the roads in the Master Plan that is designated for traffic abatement issues. There has not been a traffic abatement but there have been a number of changes which include several more houses and a child care facility at the far end. There are several blind turns where the metal signs to warn vehicles of the turn are no longer standing. They were hit a few years ago and have not been replaced. Pilings to prevent vehicles from going into the ditch have been constructed instead. There is an increase of traffic on the road and her concern is with the north end of the road which has a sharp bend. The entrance to the property that is proposed for this development is on Wells Road and does not have good sight distance off of Fostertown Road. There is also a stop sign for the school’s entrance that is located at the bend on Fostertown Road and hinders traffic at that end of Wells Road. There is an uphill grade which hinders the sight distance to the entrance to this complex. The intersection at Fostertown Road and Wells Road is already very dangerous. It does not need any more traffic added to it. The second issue that Ms. Lindemann said was raised in the Master Plan was for the landscaping screening. She said that apartments in this new development are opposite the original Wells home which is a 250 year old historical house. The landscaping that is going to be required should be selected with care and the upkeep should be insured. Ms. Lindemann thanked everyone for listening to her concerns.
Laura Granger, Meadow Winds, said at the last Town Board meeting she asked what was going to be done about the roads in Meadow Winds. She also asked that the Town keep the residents in Meadow Winds informed as she did with Mr. Teischer. 
She is here tonight for an update. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town Board members and the Building Inspector were served with Article 78 papers, the day after that Town Board meeting, for not giving the CO’s for the houses that the developer has completed in Meadow Winds. They were summoned to the Supreme Court and appeared in court as defendants. The Judge called them into his chambers to negotiate. The Town Board agreed with the Judge’s suggestion for a settlement of one CO at this time. They have to finish, in its entirety, the punch list and the West Meadow Winds roads and all of Westly Court. The roads to be repaired in East Meadow Winds start east of Orleans Drive and go over to East Meadow Winds at Maggie Road.  This work has to be completed by November 15th.

Ms. Granger asked if she could FOIL the punch list. 

Supervisor Booth said yes. 
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Mr. Osborne said the punch list also has curbed out boxes that need to be made functional, there are 8 boxes that need to be brought up to grade, manhole covers that need to be brought up to grade, storm catch basins that need to be set alone with the top coat of asphalt. There are hydrants that are set too low that need to be raised to the proper grade. There is a whole laundry list of items that need to be done.  

Supervisor Booth said if Teischer does not meet the deadline then the Board will go back to the Judge to discuss further options. 
Ms. Granger said that Teischer has not started the work yet.

Supervisor Booth said the Board was in Court on a Thursday and he signed the order of stipulation on Monday September the 8th.
Zack Robinson, Meadow Winds, said he knows that Teischer has until November 15th, but as of yet they haven’t seen any activity for fixing the roads. He asked what happens if the work is not done by November 15th. 

Supervisor Booth said if the work is not completed in the time frame that has been allotted he will be in contempt of court. He will then have to appear before the Supreme Court Justice. 

Jack Arbolino, Fostertown Road, asked about the 64 Unit apartments that are proposed to be built on Fostertown Road and is there anything that the Board can tell him that they know about this project. He asked if the project can go through without anyone knowing about it. 

Supervisor Booth said the developer has purchased the property on Fostertown Road. They did make a presentation to the Town Board, but have not submitted any plans to the Planning Board, nor have any other applications been received. This project is for work force housing not low income housing, and they will be one or two bedroom rental 
apartments. Only working families within a certain income level are eligible for work
force housing. It is for young working families who work for municipalities such as Policemen and Firemen.
Mark Taylor said in the Town’s Code there is a list of priorities. For eligibility you have to be a resident of the Town, a Town of Newburgh employee, an employee of the Town of Newburgh school district, other persons employed within the Town, other residents of Orange County, and relatives of residents in the Town of Newburgh. This priority list is established in the Town’s Municipal Code.   
Mr. Arbolino asked if this property is zoned for this use. 
Mr. Taylor said the property is not zoned for this type of use. There is a provision in the Code that allows for a relaxation of the density standard for work force housing. The Planning Board has to recommend the relaxation of the density and the Town Board has to authorize it. This is why the applicant came before the Town Board to let them know he is proposing this project.  Should the Town Planning Board recommend the project they would have to come back before the Town Board. 

Mr. Arbolino asked if this can be passed without residents of the Town knowing about it. 
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Supervisor Booth said this has to go through the Planning Board process, for which the applicant has not yet submitted applications. There is also a DEC wetlands issue, and there are MS4 drainage requirements that need to be meet. This project would require a Public Hearing and this Town Board is concerned with the traffic situation at that location. They have advised the potential developer of the traffic situation and their concerns.      

Joan Bogdan, New Road, said her property borders the property where this development is proposed. It is right in her back yard. She has two children and is not opposed to  building in the Town but worries how this will impact the Newburgh Schools. The schools are already filled to capacity. She is concerned with the infrastructure of the Town, specifically the schools, highways and water. She asked the Board to please take this into consideration. 
Patricia Pompilio, New Road, she said her concern is not the schools or the traffic or that 64 units are proposed to be built on Fostertown Road. She is opposed to rental units because pride of ownership makes a big difference in the long run. She is strongly opposed to rental units. 
Howard Picard, Wells Road, he said his prime concern is with the developer wanting to develop more of the property than what is proposed. There is 3220 feet of property that can be developed and 280 apartments could be built. There could be up to 300 cars leaving between 7:00 and 8:00 am and the same amount returning between 4:00 and 6:00 p.m. There will also be infrastructure problems. It is his opinion that this developer, like any other developer, will not be happy with putting in 64 apartments on 74 acres. They are in the business to make money and they want to put as many apartments in there as they can. The community can not handle this project in the proposed area. 
Eileen Staffon, Cloud Street, said her children have also gone to the community schools and the schools have grown bigger and bigger. They have been waiting sixteen years for Town water on Cloud Street and they still do not have it. The most important issue for her is the traffic on Fostertown Road especially at the intersection of Frozen Ridge Road and Fostertown Road. Her husband has pleaded and written letters to the Government Center in Goshen asking to put a traffic light at that intersection. He is in the traffic control business and has offered to install a light free of charge. She has worked with school moms to try to have the speed limit lowered on Fostertown Road. All of their efforts have failed. They have offered to be on a traffic control committee for the Town and were declined. Her concern is the amount of fatalities on Town Roads. She asked the Board to please keep the traffic issue in mind when making their decision. 

Supervisor Booth said the speed limits on the Town roads are not controlled by the Town or the County. They are set by the State. The Town can not set the speed limits, and they have submitted several requests on many of the Town roads for a reduction in the speed limit. Supervisor Booth said the fines for speeding tickets have doubled in the past three years. Our Police Officers are doing their best to enforce the speed limit. 

Councilman Woolsey said the Town has petitioned the State many times to lower the speed limit on our Town roads. The State is now sending letters back to the Town that we need a traffic study for each request.    
Supervisor Booth said not only does the development in the Town of Newburgh affect our Town roads but also the development of the surrounding Towns. All traffic, including from the surrounding Towns goes, through the Town of Newburgh to reach the major intersections. He said we will keep trying. 
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Mark Stiteler, Fostertown Road, asked if the builders of this project are going to receive a tax break and he asked how affordable housing is taxed. He said the Town has recently lost the tax revenue from the power company and he has concerns with rising  taxes in the Town of Newburgh.

Mark Taylor said there is no provision for a tax break on real property taxes that the Town levies. The developer explained that they will be seeking income tax credits. There are programs at the federal and state level that encourage this type of housing. It allows developers to sell income tax credits to investors. In that sense there is a tax break associated with the project, but it is not a tax break that the Town is affected directly by.   

Mr. Stiteler asked if there would be a discount to the builders or the owners of the property. He asked if there would be a discount on the maintenance of the project.
Mr. Taylor said there will not be a discount from the Town. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions from the public. No one came forward. He told the audience to feel free to call him if they wanted to ask any other questions or had other comments. Supervisor Booth then asked if any of the Board members had any questions or comments. There were no comments.

Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for their comments and for coming to the meeting.  
15. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene at 8:34 p.m. to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquaido – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed, 5 yes – 0 no – 0 abstain – 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
   _____________________________               __________________________________
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

